AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

OCTOBER 20, 2015 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Call to order.  Flag salute.  The Open Public Meetings Act was read.  Roll call.

Present:  Beth Tipping, Debanne Macaluso, Donna Rothman, Stuart Friedman, Brian Reynolds

Absent:  Kevin Coyle, Joseph Dvorak

A motion to approve the minutes of the September 15, 2015 meeting was made by Stuart Friedman and seconded by Debanne Macaluso.  Approved by all.

Joseph Lomax of The Lomax Consulting Group was present to review the Acceptable Plant List.  Joe said that there have been minor changes over the years.  He distributed a memo dated October 20, 2015.  Any changes necessary will be approved at the November EC meeting.  Among the changes are trees which are native species to New Jersey, not native to CMC or the region, or whether the trees are cultivars will be indicated, as well as salt tolerant and suitable to limited growth areas.  He also added a number of invasive and nuisance plants, expanded the list of bamboo plants.  It was suggested to run this list by the Borough landscape architect.  Once the list is finalized, it will be distributed to landscapers doing business in the Borough through the Zoning, Construction, Code Enforcement, website or get-togethers such as Community Connections or TLCG sponsored events.  Joe will check on questions raised and a vote will be held at the November meeting.  There is a separate list for dune vegetation and living fences which are totally different trees.  The Acceptable Plant Materials List is general landscaping which is trees and scrubs.

TLCG has done some surveys in the Borough in connection with the CFMP as a result of the early October storm.  Several trees have fallen and their stumps removed.  At the 48th Street beach path, a Sassafras and five pine trees have died.  Public Works has removed them.
Brian had a copy of a Coastal general permit filed by the DEP concerning habitat restoration in the marshes.  Joe explained the process of thin layering which takes dredged sediments and sprays them over the marshes.

For public comment(s), Martha Wright of 632 7th Street spoke about lack the landscaping at the corner of 30th and Ocean and at the Peermont substation.  She also asked the status of the Armacost Park work – Joe said that the surveys would be completed in October and report ready for the November meeting.  Martha asked about an update on the Beach Management Plan – Brian said that a final version will be given to the Mayor for him to discuss with the DEP.  Martha told the Board that no one is checking the landscaping plans for new properties.

Adjournment at 5:10 PM.
